
President’s Column 
 
With much planning and talk, Winter Field Day planning is over and the event has passed.  This 
exercise was a true learning experience.  We found out what worked and needed tweaking.  This 
event was a Great learning experience for all.  We had two vehicles setup with heat, food, and 
beverages.   Our initial antennas were two multi band Yagi antennas and three Cobra Lite multi band 
wires as well as a 160-meter loop. Our thanks go out to Steven Keller for loaned us a Buckmaster 
wire antenna. When we found out there was a problem with one of the Cobra antennas. 
 
Our operation was at the Moor Farm off Persimmon Tree Lane East of Dover. This property is part of 
Dover International Speedway's property hosted by Nick Fedirko N3YMS.  Our operators were 
Danny Clay N3WCB, Jerry Palmer N3KRX, Larry Roll K3LT, Doug Covert KB3PRW, Hunter Greir 
W3CZ, Steven Keller KC3DSO, Franco Venturi K6VZ, Eric Hudson WG3J, Jim Perry KD3AHN, 
Barbara Vodvarka KD4AHQ, Josh Farrell KD3AHL, Mari Allen KQ4HNK, Paul Tuley N3BUH, John 
Schreiner N2LK, Jess Labosky KC3ZIY and Jamie Ashton W3UC. 
 
Thanks to all who helped with the event and a very special thanks to Nick Fedirko and Danny Clay, 
we couldn't have pulled this off without you two. 
 
73, Thanks,   
Paul Tuley / Club President and Winter Field Day Chairman 
 


